
 

 

HDC Meeting Minutes  

January 8th, 2018 

Attendance:   Neil Huewe, Kurt Knott, Cory Rupp, Tony Mannausau, Jason Brodina 

Absent:  Casey Reierson,  Eric Monsrud 

 

1)  Girls Update:  Casey Reierson absent.  Rupp spoke with coaches and mixed results.  Some tough 

games and some competitive.  Neil is working on trying to find some “B” games for both the 10U and 

12U.   8U is just starting their travel schedule.  

  

2)  Boys Update:  Mites~ Bob reports mites and termites going good.  In-house teams are all 

competitive.  Travel schedules start soon.  A few games still in process of being scheduled.  Completed 

schedules have been sent to Elliot and approved.    Bob has scheduled the different teams to play at BSU 

and high school games between periods.   

Squirts ~ Teams are all competitive kids are working hard.  Most teams are finding success when the kids 

work hard.  There has been no in-house because the squirts have not had a consistent (if any) 

Wednesday practice time slots.   

Peewees~ No issues reported.  Huewe reported most teams are winning the games they should be.   

Bantams~ after slow start the AA team really picked up their play including winning their home 

tournament.  No issues reported from the B team.  

 

3)  Practice schedules:  Discussion on practice schedules and how many practices per week.  Most teams 

are getting 3 practices per week; we would like to get 4.  However with the HS game schedule the last 

two years it is tough to get 4 practices per week.  The Sanford Center is utilized when they get back to 

us.  We will use the Sanford center ice as much as possible and continue to try and book more practices.  

 

4)  Shooting Room:  Teams have been using the room for dry-land training.  There have been reports of 

the room being extremely dirty with dust from construction still.  Knott will ask BCA board members to 

have somebody clean the room.  Knott will also ask the board to forward a list of approved supervisors 

to the BCA.   

 

5)  District Reporting:  Change in district reporting.  All coaches need to report to the district home 

games scores and fair play points.  Neil has sent an email to all coaches.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Knott   


